

## DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES DIVISION OF HEALTH SERVICE REGULATION

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR

MANDY COHEN, MD, MPH **S**ECRETARY

> MARK PAYNE DIRECTOR

January 26, 2017

Jodi B. Bordelon 901 Hugh Wallis South Lafayette, LA 70508

No Review

Record #:

2142

Facility Name:

Cape Fear Valley Hospice and Palliative Care

FID #:

**Business Name:** 

Cape Fear Valley Home Care and Hospice, LLC

Business #:

2551

Project Description: Relocate administrative offices within Cumberland County

County:

Cumberland

Dear Ms. Bordelon:

The Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section, Division of Health Service Regulation (Agency) received your letter of January 12, 2017 regarding the above referenced proposal. Based on the CON law in effect on the date of this response to your request, the proposal described in your correspondence is not governed by, and therefore, does not currently require a certificate of need. However, please note that if the CON law is subsequently amended such that the above referenced proposal would require a certificate of need, this determination does not authorize you to proceed to develop the above referenced proposal when the new law becomes effective.

However, you need to contact the Agency's Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section to determine if they have any requirements for development of the proposed project.

It should be noted that this determination is binding only for the facts represented in your correspondence. Consequently, if changes are made in the project or in the facts provided in your correspondence referenced above, a new determination as to whether a certificate of need is required would need to be made by this office. Changes in a project include, but are not limited to: (1) increases in the capital cost; (2) acquisition of medical equipment not included in the

#### HEALTHCARE PLANNING AND CERTIFICATE OF NEED SECTION

WWW.NCDHHS.GOV TELEPHONE: 919-855-3873 Jodi Bordelon January 26, 2017 Page 2

original cost estimate; (3) modifications in the design of the project; (4) change in location; and (5) any increase in the number of square feet to be constructed.

Please contact this office if you have any questions. Also, in all future correspondence you should reference the Facility ID # (FID) if the facility is licensed.

Sincerely,

Tanya S. Rupp Project Analyst

Martha J. Frisone

Assistant Chief, Certificate of Need

cc:

Acute and Home Care Licensure and Certification Section, DHSR Paige Bennett, Assistant Chief, Healthcare Planning, DHSR



home health . hospice . long-term acute care . community-based se

unity-based services

January 12, 2017

ATTENTION: Tanya Rupp

Certificate of Need Section
Division of Health Service Regulation
North Carolina Department of Health & Human Services
2704 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-2704

RE: Cape Fear Valley HomeCare and Hospice, LLC d/b/a Cape Fear Valley Hospice and Palliative Care

NPI # 1033369616 Tax ID # 26-3385545

State License # HOS4799

Facility ID # 150389

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS

RELOCATION (effective 02/07/2017)

Busid 2557

Dear Ms. Rupp: NRId 2142

Cape Fear Valley HomeCare and Hospice, LLC d/b/a Cape Fear Valley Hospice and Palliative Care anticipates relocating its administrative office effective February 7, 2017 to 3400 Walsh Parkway, Suite 100, Fayetteville, NC 28311-1642, which is in the same county as the current address. The current office address for the provider is 1830 Owen Drive, Suite 203, Fayetteville, NC 28304-3412, and the approximate distance between the two sites is less than two and one-half miles.

The relocation is being made pursuant to an operational lease for new space, which will involve the relocation of all of Cape Fear Valley Hospice and Palliative Care's administrative personnel, related office furniture, records and computer systems; in addition, the associated capital expenses will remain below the certificate of need expenditure thresholds. No additional or expanded services will be offered at the new office location and there will be no changes in the staff, management and service area. The phone and fax number will remain the same and the move will not include the addition or conversion of any beds, nor will it involve the acquisition of stock.

Should you have any questions or if I may be of further assistance, please contact me at (337) 233-1307, Ext. 210760 or via e-mail at jodi.bordelon@lhcgroup.com.

Sincerely,

Jodi B. Bordelon

Licensure & Regulatory Paralegal

odi B. Bordelon

901 Hugh Wallis South • Lafayette, Louisiana 70508 Tollfree: 1.866.LHC.GROUP • Phone: 37.233.1307 \_HCgroup.com

It's all about helping people.

### Rupp, Tanya

From:

Jodi Bordelon < Jodi.Bordelon@Ihcgroup.com>

Sent:

Thursday, January 12, 2017 4:43 PM

To:

Rupp, Tanya

Subject:

RE: Facility ID # 923648 and Facility ID # 150389

That is so nice of you. I will definitely save the expense.

Either way of transmission is fine as long as there are no deadlines I need to comply with – in that case I would prefer email.

Yes, I remember you! We spoke on the telephone a couple of years ago.

Lafayette is growing . . . four-laning of Verot School Road . . . trying to get an overpass built from I-10 over the Evangeline Thruway past Broussard (but there is a lot of pushback from that side of town on the overpass) . . . Broussard/Youngsville area is absolutely growing like crazy with neighborhoods popping up everywhere . . . etc., etc., etc., etc.

So nice to e-mail with a local all the way over in North Carolina!

Thank you Tanya!

#### Jodi B. Bordelon

Licensure & Regulatory Affairs Paralegal

LHC Group, Inc.

901 Hugh Wallis Road South

Lafayette, Louisiana 70508-2511

Phone: (337) 233-1307 Direct: (337) 769-0760

E---- (

(337) 233-5764

Fax:

E-Mail: jodi.bordelon@lhcgroup.com

IMPORTANT / CONFIDENTIAL This message and any attachments accompanying it from LHC Group is intended only for the use of the addressee(s) shown above. It contains information that may be privileged, confidential and / or exempt from disclosure under application law. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you are hereby notified that the copying, use, or distribution of any information or materials transmitted in or with this message is strictly prohibited. If you received this message by mistake, please immediately call us at (337) 233-1307 and destroy the original message.

**From:** Rupp, Tanya [mailto:tanya.rupp@dhhs.nc.gov]

Sent: Thursday, January 12, 2017 3:33 PM

To: Jodi Bordelon

Subject: RE: Facility ID # 923648 and Facility ID # 150389

The email below is from an external source. Do not open attachments or click links from unknown or suspicious origin. Some external sources are safe, but if you are not familiar with the sender, check with your manager or send it to "Spam Reports"

Ms. Bordelon,

Thank you for the letters. Unless you have already sent the letters to Fed Ex, don't bother – the email copies will suffice for our needs. No need for the expense!

I will respond to the letters in tomorrow's mail, or can likewise email you a copy of our response. If you have a preference, please let me know.



Thank you; have a good afternoon and say "hi" to Lafayette for me!! (I lived in Lafayette from 1979 – 1993!)

#### Tanya S. Rupp, JD

Project Analyst

Division of Health Service Regulation, Healthcare Planning and Certificate of Need Section North Carolina Department of Health and Human Services

919-855-3873 office Tanya.rupp@dhhs.nc.gov

809 Ruggles Drive 2704 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-2704



Nothing Compares

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties.

#### Twitter YouTube

Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information, including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this e-mail.

From: Jodi Bordelon [mailto:Jodi.Bordelon@lhcgroup.com]

**Sent:** Thursday, January 12, 2017 3:36 PM **To:** Rupp, Tanya <tanya.rupp@dhhs.nc.gov>

Subject: Facility ID # 923648 and Facility ID # 150389

Dear Ms. Rupp,

I have been trying to get in touch with Nancy Joyce to obtain guidance on how to proceed regarding relocation of the two agencies referenced above (which are anticipated to relocate effective February 7, 2017), but I have not been able to reach Ms. Joyce. The State gave me her name as a contact to obtain instruction.

Accordingly, I called the Certificate of Need Section directly today and was told you are the analyst for our agencies and I am therefore sending my inquiry to you.

Both Cape Fear Valley Home Health and Cape Fear Valley Hospice and Palliative Care desire to relocate their administrative offices on February 7, 2016. I have taken the liberty of drafting two pieces of correspondence regarding the details involved in the relocation and they are both attached. The originals are being sent via Federal Express today to your attention.

The State has told me that all I need to do is send them correspondence and they will change both of our State Licenses at the relevant time.

Please let me know if I need to do anything further as the matter relates to the Certificate of Need Department.

Thanking you in advance for your assistance and with kind regards, I am

Sincerely,

# Jodi B. Bordelon

#### Jodi B. Bordelon

Licensure & Regulatory Paralegal LHC Group, Inc. 420 West Pinhook Road Lafayette, Louisiana 70503-2131

Phone: (337) 233-1307 Direct: (337) 769-0760 Fax: (337) 233-5764

E-Mail: jodi.bordelon@lhcgroup.com

IMPORTANT / CONFIDENTIAL This message and any attachments accompanying it from LHC Group is intended only for the use of the addressee(s) shown above. It contains information that may be privileged, confidential and / or exempt from disclosure under application law. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you are hereby notified that the copying, use, or distribution of any information or materials transmitted in or with this message is strictly prohibited. If you received this message by mistake, please immediately call us at (337) 233-1307 and destroy the original message.

Email correspondence to and from this address is subject to the North Carolina Public Records Law and may be disclosed to third parties by an authorized State official. Unauthorized disclosure of juvenile, health, legally privileged, or otherwise confidential information, including confidential information relating to an ongoing State procurement effort, is prohibited by law. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all records of this email.